MEETING REPORT
Meeting:



St. Louis County Public Health and Human Services Advisory Committee

Date:



January 20, 2021
Time:



10:00 a.m. – 12 p.m.
Place:



Webex 
Members Present:
Pat Ives, Dawn Lamping, Tony Kuznik, Kathy Heltzer, Tina Welsh, John Soghigian, Nate Sandman, Sarah Priest, 

Janet Kennedy
Staff present:

Linnea Mirsch, Amy Westbrook, Rob Prose, Stephany Medina, Katie Albert
County Commissioners:  

Members Absent:
Cynthia Kafut-Hagen (excused), Cathy Chavers (excused), Jerry Burnes (excused), Amber Madoll, (excused), Deb Smith,

Cindy Lustig, Mary Zupancich 

	Topic
	Discussion
	Follow Through

	Welcome 
	Pat called the meeting to order; Review of November minutes – no additions or corrections; moved by Tony, second by John; approved. 
	Approved

	Positive Norms Campaign / MN Student Survey


	· Overview of MN Student Survey (last administered in 2019) – rich data set for Public Health and other groups that interact with student populations; similar to Bridge to Health survey for adults – broad questions important to overall health; administered every 3 years 
· SLC intentional about getting information back to School Districts within SLC to give feedback on student population (sent Feb 2020) – focused on resilience and a positive norms campaign 

· MN Student Survey (MSS): administered to 5,8,9,11 grade students every three years
· Districts participated; some analysis completed North/South as well 

· Overview of ACEs, resiliency and protective factors and how they affect certain outcomes – including depression, suicide ideation and attempts; positive norms campaigns – alcohol, marijuana, poly-substance and vaping use – protective and resilience factors greatly reduce the likelihood someone will respond “yes” on MSS

· Rob explained the table of resiliency factors for students with 2 or more ACES by community, school, peers, family and individual factors related to resiliency – for example impact of adults in the community caring, positive identity on responses – really interesting data points 

· Preparing the 2022 survey instrument right now; much like the Bridge to Health survey (in the field summer-fall of 2020) something about coronavirus will have to be included in the survey 

· PH sends information to all Superintendents – even those not participating in the MSS and PH offers support in interpreting the data or a willingness to present to School Boards or faculty (could still offer post-COVID)

· District data is available online (MDE/MDH); PH can do this for any individual school that gives permission

· Stephany shared about the Positive Community Norms Campaign (PCN); positive community norms correct youth misperceptions; this was recommended by the regional prevention coordinator and an evidence-based strategy supported by MDH and CDC

· Goal of PNC is to focus on the positives and educate about actual norms to create lasting behavioral change 
· Wave 1 billboard campaign to start the conservation

· Wave 2 social media – goal to reach people where they are already at 

· Wave III promotional items with the goal to keep the messaging going long term 

· Elevated coalitions across the county and incorporated youth feedback 

· Each community had ownership – some coalition logos were included in the billboards, and weighed in on separating north/south St. Louis County 

· Initial drafts had “most” that’s what lead to wording of “8 out of 10” or “7 out of 10”

· Quad cities wanted to focus more on vaping; Duluth more on alcohol – led to the targeted billboards 

· Social Media campaign – lots of thought about the activities highlighted in the graphics about all the activities to offer youth in our area; all local pictures 

· Evaluating the project – look at news coverage, weekly impressions, social media engagement, promotional item supply requests and ultimately the schools that didn’t participate in the MSS in 2019 that participate in 2022 

· Comment about the positive campaign and how that impacts kids; want kids to not feel alone, focus on the positive 

· Discussion about ways to look at data changes between 11th and 8th grade, as well as interest in surveying 10th graders as well; for individual schools to compare their data to county averages; how we could use this data for children of incarcerated parents 
· Next steps? 

· Ely working in coalition to design Ely-specific coalition designs and maybe District-level data 

· Quad Cities requesting supplies, East Range as well – want to use supplies and have available in school when welcome students back 

· Discussions about grants to continue this work on a larger scale 

· Discussion about the data about children with parents “ever” incarcerated – not distinguishing current or “ever”
	We will send the summary and powerpoint as a follow-up.

	COVID-19 Vaccine Update
	· Katie Albert, Vaccine Advisor for ST. Louis County
· St Louis County has used all 1000 doses from the State; 400 additional doses yesterday planned for clinics this week – North and South

· Starting 2nd dose clinics this week as well

· 3 systems vaccinating – Local Public Health, Health Systems and Pharmacies

· Phase 1a – 1st priority complete

· Phase 1a – 2nd priority – all working through this; less role for Public Health; Assisted Living is paired with pharmacies and the State has coordinated Dialysis centers

· Phase 1a- 3rd priority – most work here now – very broad and large group; State goal is to be “close to done” with this 3rd priority by the end of the month

· Our only barrier is supply – the demand is much greater than supply 

· How does the prioritization happen, and when – for vulnerable populations, for example African Heritage community – (for example, vs Mt. Iron) 

· 9 vaccine sites coordinated by State EOC – the sites outside the Metro are the sites of the Servcies Cooperative through the Department of Education; the Mt. Iron site is being run by the State EOC with support from Public Health and the School System 

· Public Health outreach this weekend to gather information to share with SEOC including disability and communities of color, American Indian and LGBQTIA populations to ensure they are prioritized within the 65+ in order to adhere to principles of the State and local public health priorities 

· Priorities: Vaccinate for impact, equitable and transparency 

· Day Services provider – Floodwood – where are they on the list; participants are being vaccinated through Group Home and Assisted Living – likely fit in 1a – 3rd priority and asked them to register 

· Janet shared concerns about vaccine roll-out, priorities for 65+ caregivers, as well 
· Health Committee of NAACP and Healthy Alliances Matter – organizations who do this work, how do they get vaccinations when continuing to do outreach; where do they fit and could they be considered frontline providers 

· MDH email for public comment on roll-out; as local public health is taking guidance from MDH that is where start 
· Question about how long the vaccine will last – still being studied; 

· Great feedback about liaisons – Cheryl Bisping – from Pat Ives; helps to reassure staff and parents


	

	Member Updates


	· Nate Sandman – FDL working on community testing and now vaccine rollout through the phases; shared the anxiety as we try to get the vaccine out to the community and staff but continue to have testing available 
· Janet Kennedy – COVID Response – shared sticker “mask up, back up, vacc up” with community partners including Healthy Alliances Matter and St Louis County Public Health, MDH, healthcare systems – from mask distribution to education, outreach and research for African Heritage committee; grant pinpoints the community targeted – outreach, surveys from elders to youth and young adults; developed strategies out of findings that are appropriate for COVID but also moving forward after-COVID; previously there wasn’t an organized place for African Heritage people to go (that is specific to the MDH grant); this information is relevant for all; really proud of campaign – HealthEquityNorthland.org – just beginning; event for focus group members next week and 2/15 outreach event at noon open to everyone; also shared about mask distribution in western Duluth  

· Tony shared feedback about vaccine pilot sites, communication, and so forth 
	Two community stakeholder groups- one north (CAPE) and south (CSSUR) – anyone is invited to be part of this. If anyone is interested in being part of these groups they are welcome to join.

	Department Updates
	 Amy shared about continued testing for critical infrastructure (public safety workforce and families) as well as focused/target communities; two mobile trailers will be deployed for vaccinating and testing; continue supporting Isolation and Quarantine sites in Duluth and Virginia working closely with shelters; also continue liaison work; positivity rate has decreased (as indicator of community transmission)
Linnea shared about Paula Stocke being promoted to the Deputy Director position, work early in the Legislative session as well as new Commissioner Grimm also being appointed to the PHHS Advisory Committee; Linnea will work on reviewing PHHS Advisory Committee vacancies, terms and reappointments in the next month
	 

	
	Next meeting March 17, 10-12
Motion to adjourn at 11:30. 
	Will need to send 2021 dates after consulting with Pat.
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